# WEST HEMPFIELD TOWNSHIP SUPERVISORS MEETING Minutes of April 21, 2022 Road Tour Meeting

A meeting of the Board of Supervisors was held at the Township Municipal Office, 3476 Marietta Avenue, Lancaster, Pennsylvania on Thursday, April 21, 2022, after being properly advertised in the Lancaster Newspaper/Lancaster Online. Chairman David Dumeyer and Board members Edward Fisher, Kent Gardner, and Robert Munro were present. Board member Naomi Martin was absent. Also in attendance were: Township Manager Andrew Stern; Public Works Director Dale Getz, and Land Use Director Dwayne Steager.

## A. CALL TO ORDER.

Chairman David Dumeyer called the meeting to order at 8:00 a.m.

## B. COMMUNICATIONS.

None at this time.

#### C. ROAD TOUR.

The remainder of the road tour meeting was in the field and consisted of discussions and updates only. No formal deliberation or action was taken by the Board while visiting these sites.

- a. Fairview Park Disc Golf: Attendees met with Hempfield RecCenter Executive Director Jeff Book to tour the almost completed new disc golf course.
- b. Woody Waste Facility: Attendees toured the newly upgraded Woody Waste facility.
- c. QVC/Saadia Stormwater Concerns: Attendees met with Frank Burkhart and looked at the areas behind the existing QVC/Saadia facility.
- d. Newcomer Road: Attendees viewed the progress on the Newcomer Road construction project.
- e. Meadow Lane: Attendees viewed the conditions of Meadow Lane.
- f. Valencia Drive: Attendees viewed the conditions of Valencia Drive.

#### D. ADJOURNMENT.

Motion by Rob Munro, seconded by Kent Gardner, to adjourn the ROAD TOUR meeting at approximately 10:00 a.m. Motion carried 4-0.

Respectfully submitted,

Andrew Stern

Secretary/Township Manager